
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
CITY OF BELLEVUE 

PUBLIC HEARING AND COMMENT PERIOD 
2020-2024 CDBG CONSOLIDATED PLAN 

ANALYSIS OF IMPEDIMENTS TO HOUSING 
 
 
The City of Bellevue, Washington, will hold a public hearing before the Human Services 
Commission on November 5, 2019, to receive comments on the Consolidated Plan for 
Housing & Community Development and the Analysis of Impediments to Fair Housing. 
 
In accordance with 24 CFR 91.105, notice is hereby given that the City of Bellevue is 
developing its draft 2020-2024 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
Consolidated Plan for Housing & Community Development. The Consolidated Plan is a 
report which informs the community, stakeholders and the U.S. Department of Housing 
and Urban Development (HUD) how the City of Bellevue (hereinafter referred to as “the 
City”) will invest its CDBG funds from 2020-2024. The Plan also identifies the objectives 
and strategies that will guide the City’s investments. Objectives and strategies are 
influenced by the City’s overarching goal to build a healthy community. 
 
The 2020 Annual Action Plan, which is included in the Consolidated Plan, outlines 
the City’s proposed use of 2020 CDBG funds awarded to the City by HUD under Title 1 
of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974 as amended, known as the 
Community Development Block Grant Program. 
 
The City is also soliciting public comment on the Analysis of Impediments to Fair 
Housing (AI). For purposes of the AI, the duty to affirmatively further fair housing means 
taking meaningful actions, in addition to combating discrimination, that overcome 
patterns of segregation and foster inclusive communities free from barriers that restrict 
access to opportunity based on protected characteristics. 
 
A copy of the draft 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan for Housing & Community 
Development and the Analysis of Impediments to Fair Housing can be found on the 
City’s web site at https://bellevuewa.gov/city-government/departments/parks/community-
services/human-services/community-development-block-grant, or by calling 425-452-
6165 or emailing dcatalano@bellevuewa.gov and requesting a copy. 
 
In addition to the public hearing, all interested persons are invited to submit comments 
on the City’s draft 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan and the AI between October 4, 2019 
and November 5, 2019. Written comments may be mailed to Dee Dee Catalano, Grant 
Coordinator, Parks and Community Services Department, P.O. Box 90012, Bellevue, 
Washington, 98009-9012, or submitted via e-mail to dcatalano@bellevuewa.gov. 
Comments must be received by 4:30 pm on November 5, 2019. 
 
If you wish to speak at the public hearing, you will need to sign in before the start of the 
hearing. Those wishing to provide comment at the hearing will be limited to 5 minutes 
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each. Translation and American Sign Language services are available upon 48 hours’ 
notice. Please contact the Human Services Division at (425) 455-6884 (voice) or 711 
(TDD Relay Service) if you require interpretation services. 
 
 


